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Hiring a Permanent Pastor: What Happens Next
Last October, Darren Morgan from the Maine Conference visited us to discuss our options for hiring a permanent pastor. Because Council did not feel we were ready to conduct a nation-wide search and because we all love Pastor Bowie, we decided to take the necessary steps to hire Keith as our designated term pastor. A designated term pastor is called for a specific length of time, usually 3-5 years, to guide a congregation towards two or three goals that they would like to attain. 

The first step was to discuss the possibility with Pastor Bowie. He agreed to stay with us for the next few years. 

However, we had a problem. We had no goals. We could not offer Keith a contract as a designated term pastor until we could list and describe what we were hiring him to do. At the second part of the annual meeting, we identified three goals that we, as a congregation, believed would improve our church. The three goals are to:

· Develop Programs

· Develop a Prayer Group

· Develop a Welcoming Team

Since we set goals, I have talked with Pastor Bowie. He expressed his confidence and willingness to lead us as we work together on the three goals. I also spoke with Darren Morgan who provided guidance with the next steps and a template pastoral call agreement. 

The next Council meeting is Sunday, March 20th. At that time, Council, acting as the Pastoral Search Committee, will vote on the nomination of Pastor Keith Bowie to be our Pastor. Assuming the vote is positive, Council will call a Special Meeting of the Church with the purpose of election of Keith as Minister. The meeting will probably be held the first part of April. A two-thirds vote is necessary to elect a Minister with a quorum. When the date of the meeting is set by Council, it will be important for all members to be present. 
The final step is for Pastor Bowie and the Board of Deacons to arrange with the Sunrise Association to install him to this ministry in a Service of Installation. 

Peace,

Nancy Cooledge
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April 10, 2016 Congregational Meeting

Council calls a Congregational Meeting of Union Congregational Church of Hancock immediately following worship service on April 10, 2016 for the transaction of two items of business:

1. Delete Article III, Section 6 b of the January 1, 2011 Bylaws.

2. Call Rev. Keith Bowie to become our pastor and teacher, for a designed transitional term of no less than three years and no more than 5 years, retroactive to April 1, 2016. 

Since the Bylaws were written, our membership has declined. Therefore Council proposes that we delete Article III, Section 6 b. If passed, a quorum for all Congregational meetings will be 25. A two-thirds vote will still be required to amend the bylaws and call or dismiss a minister. 

Here is what the current Bylaws state:

Article III, Section 6 

a) Except as otherwise provided, a quorum for the transaction of business at any regular or special meeting of the Church shall be 25 members.

b) Meeting for the purpose of considering call or dismissal of a minister, indebting the Church, or the purchase, sale, lease, transfer, construction or major alteration of real property shall require a quorum of 40 members. 

c) Except as otherwise noted, a majority vote of the members present and voting at a meeting at which a quorum is present shall be decisive for any motion or election. A two-thirds vote shall be required in matters of discipline, in amending the bylaws, and in calling or dismissing a minister.

We need a 2/3 vote, 17 members, for it to pass. If you have any questions or want to discuss the change, speak with Barbara Reeve, David Wildes, Edie Lounder, or call Nancy Cooledge at 570-439-3397. 

If the Bylaws are changed, we can go to the second order of business, voting to call Pastor Bowie as our minister. We need a 2/3 positive vote for it to pass. His current contract expires April 1, so we are making his new contract retroactive to April 1. We must vote on a written ballot. 

I am in favor of calling Rev. Keith Bowie to become our pastor and teacher, for a designed transitional term of no less than three years and no more than five years, retroactive to April 1, 2016. Yes or No. 

News from the Guild

The church Guild, with support from the Outreach Committee, will sponsor a Community Rummage Sale on Saturday May14th. Set up will be on Friday the 13th. All church Members and Friends are invited to participate. Donations of gently used clothing, fabric, linens, bedding, sewing materials and yarn will be greatly appreciated. Please call Gertrude Wildes (422-3539) with any questions. 
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Annual Church Fair, Yard Sale, and Silent Auction

Our Annual Church Fair, Yard Sale, and Silent Auction will be held on Saturday August 6th (rain date August 13th). Please save these dates on your calendar. This is our biggest fundraiser of the year and we will need help from everyone so please keep this important church activity in mind as you start making your summer plans. More details to follow when the weather warms. Let David Wildes (422-3739) know of any questions or suggestions.

Stewardship Update
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To date we have received Stewardship pledges/promises from 40 Members and Friends pledging $46,265 in financial support for the work of our church in 2016. Additional income will be received from the Swan Bequest and earnings on our endowment funds, but we will still need to raise approximately $30,640 in additional receipts to pay the year's expected expenses of $91,405. Fund raising, loose offerings, and perhaps some parsonage rent will help to close some of this gap, but additional pledges and commitments of weekly or monthly financial support would greatly help to improve our financial stability and lessen the need for a preponderance of fund raising activities. Pledge cards continue to be available in the pews or one can be mailed to you. If a set of offering envelopes would help you plan your contributions, please contact David Wildes (422-3739). You do not have to commit to a specific pledge and you can vary the amount of your contributions as necessary. 

While I am gratified by the generous financial commitments pledged so far, we still have more work to do to raise the financial support needed to do God's work within our congregation, our community, and the world beyond. Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns, and thanks to all for your attention and interest.                                    -David Wildes - 422-3739
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The choir started practicing and singing in March with familiar anthems, "Make Me a Servant" and "Do Not Fear".  The bell choir also started at this time preparing for the new and more challenging "Hosanna to Our Savior King".  Pat found this anthem featuring bells with choir. It has a jazzy beat and meaningful words for Palm Sunday. We used the new piano and the choir stood in the middle to be closer to the bells. Some ringers were singing too!   We prepared another new anthem for Easter, a two part arrangement with Celtic instruments.  The words are Latin, 5th century and the tune, a German Carol, 15th century adapted by Michael Praetorius and the title is "A Gaelic Easter Celebration".  Our Gaelic ensemble comprised of drum, flute and piano with Pat Summerer and Antonio Blasi. The choir did well with the lilting melody, and Easter words. We all enjoyed the addition of instruments.  Another special piece for Easter was the Bach "Siciliano" for flute and piano played during the offering.  As we move into spring we are preparing "Halle, Halle, Halle arr. by Hal Hopson and Awake, thou wintry earth, a Dutch Carol arranged by K.K. Davis.


                  -Debbie Riley
Goals for our Church

At the Annual Meeting, Part 2, we set 3 goals for our congregation to work on over the next few years. Many people worked diligently and creatively to arrive at goals that we believe will benefit our church and community. The goals need to be restated in proper goal setting terms. However, here is the essence of what we will be working on:

1. Develop Programs. 

The programs will include such things as speakers, films, multi-faith programs, support programs, concerts, and art exhibits. 

2.  Develop a Prayer Group.

The prayer group will (a) learn how to pray and share it and (b) be trained to visit members who are sick or in need of support. 

3.  Develop a Welcoming Team.

The Welcoming team will welcome visitors, check-up on members and friends, keep the membership list up-to-date with the help of the Clerk and Deacons and expand our music and art experience as a way of welcoming.
From the Minister

Easter continues.  The resurrection is not only about Jesus being raised from the dead, but also about the continuing work that Christ performs with his disciples.  And I absolutely love preaching during these seven or so Sundays in Eastertide because of it.  The Risen Christ returns to his disheartened disciples, appears to them, reveals himself, and ministers to their doubts.  He let Thomas touch him, he appeared to the cowering disciples hiding behind closed doors, he cooked breakfast for them on the beach, he walked with them on the road to Emmaus and broke bread with them.  Jesus is seemingly everywhere!  Christ returns, coming back first to the ones who had forsaken him the most.  Interesting, isn’t it?  The Risen Christ might have returned to Pilate or might have shown himself to the religious leaders, saying “See, I told you so!”  But he did not.  Instead, the accounts of Easter, like the story of Emmaus, tell us that he returned to his disciples.
You may be slow to believe in the resurrection.  Many people are.  But you can’t deny the fact that something amazing happened to these disciples after Jesus got done with them.  They turned upside down, a 180 degree change.  How else do you explain the turnaround from despairing, fearful, and timid to confident, bold, and brave?  Are you listening, Church of Today?

I am reminded of best-selling author Anne Lamott’s autobiographical book “Traveling Mercies.”  It is an amazing account of a woman in trouble who is found by a loving God.  It is the story of Lamott in her alcoholic, drug enslaved chaotic life.  It is also the story of a God who is resourceful in coming to her.  In the unforgettable account of her conversion, Lamott describes how she “hit bottom,” went to the depths of alcoholic degradation.  In the middle of 
the night she awoke in a stupor to see someone sitting in the corner of the room, watching her.  She thought at first it might be her father who often sat up with her during her binges.  But it 
From the Minister (cont’d)
was not her father; it was Jesus.  She was not pleased by the specter of Jesus just sitting there, lying in wait for her to relent and come to him.

The next day she tired to get the episode out of her mind.  She said that she hoped not to see him again.  She locked her door more tightly when she returned home each evening.  She said that she knew that, if you feed a stray cat, he will take up residence with you and never leave, so she tried not to encourage Jesus to come to her.  Then, on another night, she awoke to see Jesus sitting there in the corner of her room once again.  She relented.  “Come on in,” she said.  It was the moment of her conversion, her transformation, the beginning of her Christian life.
We worship a God who is creative and persistent in coming to us and Scripture says that this God wants us!

-Rev. Keith Bowie

Christian Education
The Christian Education Committee has planned activities for the children through May. One Sunday this spring we will skip the normal curriculum and take the children to Seal Cove Goat Farm to see the baby goats. We will leave the church at 10:00 and return by 11:30. On Easter Sunday the children will be in church with their families. 

Once again, we will have Brunch on the Green during the Memorial Day parade. The purpose is to have a presence at the community event. Any money raised will go to scholarships for Pilgrim Lodge. Come to the Bait Shop parking lot and enjoy a breakfast sandwich, coffee, juice, and a muffin while watching the Hancock Memorial Day Parade. 

Vacation Bible School will be July 5-8 at St. Andrews Lutheran Church on Route 1. It will be from 9:00-4:00 each day. All ages are welcome. 

The Adult Study Group has not been meeting during Lent to allow participants to attend Lenten Services. The group will resume after Easter on March 30th at 7 p.m. in the Social Hall. 
-Nancy Cooledge
Trustees Note
We are thrilled to announce that Mollie Seyffer, along with her sons Finn Seyffer and Moses Lincoln, will move into the parsonage on April 1st. We hope this can be a wonderful home for them during the next few years, while Moses and Finn continue their education with their friends at Hancock Grammar School. The time line of Keith's continued "Designated Pastor" role within our church, and time line of the Seyffer/Lincoln family needing to live in Hancock line up remarkably well.

We will still be able to use the garage for our Church Fair storage, but in the winter Mollie will use one bay for her car.
Finding Mollie and the boys (actually they found us- thank you Gary Grant for telling Mollie
Trustees (contd)

about us!) fulfills our hope to provide affordable housing to a family within the town of
Hancock.  Thank you, Universe!'

We also want to thank Frank Hodgkins and Lilla Phinney for the donation of many items from their mother Christine Hodgkins' home to our Church for sale in the August Church fair.

We invite all to participate in a fun All Church Work Morning  Saturday April 23rd, 9-12 am! Outdoor and indoor spring cleaning (but no inventory this year!!)                          -Renata Moise

                                    Outreach
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Our participation in the Hancock County Food Drive during March was a great success. We donated nearly 20 bags of non-perishable food and some members made financial contributions.  Special thanks go to all who contributed. We do not yet know the final totals for the entire county, but we will share that information when it becomes available.
   Our first Sunday food collections in April and May will support the food pantry at Down East Aids Network (DEAN).
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    Health Hornets Food Pick-Up, the food pantry at Hancock Grammar School, will sponsor a bake sale Monday, May 9, at Town Hall, during town elections. The polls will open at 1 pm and the bake sale will start at the same time.  The polls close at 8 pm, but we hope the bake sale will sell out much earlier! The Board of Outreach will be asking church members to contribute baked goods.  If you would like to contribute, contact Cynthia Wood: 422-3739 or cwood001@roadrunner.com.
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                      Congratulations

Congratulations to Nancy Cooledge and John Detweiler on the arrival of their newest grandson, Christopher Ajo Baum, age 2, to the United States from Soul, South Korea.
Congratulations to Edie Lounder on the birth of her great great nephew Wyatt Benjamin born February 29th to Scott and Brandy Cleaves.
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Condolences

Our condolences go out to Amy Philio and family on the recent passing of her husband, David on February 28, 2016.
Our condolences go out to Cindy Wood and David Wildes on the recent passing of her mother, Marilyn Wood on March 14, 2016
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Our condolences go out to Judi, Tamara and Austin Crowley on the recent passing of their father, grandfather and great grandfather, Roice Saunders on March 15, 2016.

Our condolences go out to Vivian Foss and family on the recent passing of her mother, Vera Foss on March 21, 2016.
Environmental Awareness Sunday
Sunday, April 24 has been designated by the Deacons and Pastor Keith as ENVIRONMENTAL AWARENESS SUNDAY. In worship that day all of our liturgy, hymns, prayers, scripture and sermon will heighten our awareness of our obligation to preserve Mother Earth for future generations. Come join us and be part of the solution!
Jump Start Weekend
PL's Spring Cleanup Event

Friday and Saturday, 
April 29th and 30th 2016
 Raking leaves, stacking wood, clearing brush, floating docks,     

 sweeping floors, washing windows: there's so much to do to clean up PL after the winter and get ready for summer! We need your help, and there's something to do for everyone!

Friday is informal: arrive and leave anytime 8:00 am - sundown or stay overnight. No meals provided on Friday as we are cleaning the kitchen so bring your own.  Feel free to come up after work and supper if you want to be here fresh for Saturday. It's cold in the cabins so dress warmly and bring warm bedding.  

Saturday Breakfast at 8 am is only for those who stayed over.

Coming just for Saturday? Arrive any time 8:30 or later, work ends by 4 pm. Lunch is served. 
There is no fee for Jump Start Weekend, although donations are accepted. 

Who may attend?
Adults over 18 years old and 9-12th graders. 6th-8th graders may register if they are accompanied by an adult who is responsible for them throughout the weekend such as a parent, or a youth group leader. Please, no children younger than 6th grade due to safety concerns.

Who needs a health form?
All minors need a health form. Health Form 1 is required for minors only (no doctor's signature, just parents).  If you return later for a camp session you'll need Form 2 signed by a doctor as well. 

DOWNLOAD THE PERMISSION AND HEALTH FORMS
Bring work equipment if you've got it (write your name on it).  Gloves, rakes, shovels, chainsaws, garden tools, construction tools.

Registration: For individual adults, no registration is necessary just show up!  If coming in a large group call and let us know (207-724-3200) 

YOUTH GROUPS 6th grade an older are welcome but be sure to have at least one adult for every five minors and do call and let us know you're coming. Permission forms and health 
Pilgrim Guild (cont’d)

forms are needed for all minors.  (207-724-3200).  New this year: if your group works on Saturday you can stay for free at the Youth Group Overnight on Saturday

If you want to stay overnight: Call for a reservation, (207-724-3200) and bring a WARM sleeping bag and warm sleeping clothes. 

you may register by calling Karen at 207-724-3200
 

The Alcyon Center
Following are the April Events at the Alcyon Center, Seal Cove, a center of spiritual experiences for body, soul and spirit:

April 1 – Quiet Day – open to all (a period of silence from 9:00 am to noon; lunch with conversation noon to 1:00 pm; silence 1:00 to 4:00 pm)

April 1 – Soul Friends, a gathering of women for contemplation, discussion of a specific topic through poetry, literature and personal experience and reflection - 7:00-9:00 pm

April 6 – Bible Reconnaissance – open to all – an in depth approach to Bible study, concentrating on John 21:19-31 – 3:30-5:00 pm

April 13 – Bible Reconnaissance – open to all – an in depth approach to Bible study, concentrating on John 10:22-30 – 3:30-5:00 pm

April 20 – Bible Reconnaissance – open to all – an in depth approach to Bible Study, concentrating on John 13:31-35 – 3:30-5:00 pm

April 22 – “At the Edges of Our Dying” guest teacher Jan Booth, end-of-life nurse coach, educator, musician - the new, emerging models for end of life care that are helping us re-imagine how we prepared to die – 6:30-8:30 pm - $15

April 23 – “Following the Thread” guest teacher Jan Booth, end of life nurse coat, educator, musician - an experiential workshop in deep living and dying well - 9:30 am-4:30 pm - $60

April 24-29 – Alcyon Work Week (please call ahead as times are variable) a blend of work, meditation, silence, rest, conversation, common meals, play and spiritual practice
Alcyon Center (Cont’d)
Coming events with guest teachers include:

May 16 (Martin Laird – “My only me is God” – a five day contemplative prayer intensive); June 10 (Susan MacKenzie “Retreat 101: Welcome to Beginners”);
June 23 (Robert Sardello “Know Thyself: a Soul Retreat”)

For more information and directions go to our website at alyconcenter.org; phone (207) 244-1060; email: office@alcyoncenter.org; write PO Box 40, Seal Cove ME 04674.
-Katharine Thompson
